
 

 
 

16 February 2024 
 

Dear All, 
 
It is with great sadness that I learnt of the passing of Graham Langmead on 1 February 2024.  
 
Luckily for me, Graham Langmead was the very first resident I met when joining Evergreen in my early days with 
the company. I am sure you will agree with me that he has left an indelible mark on our hearts and our 
community. 
 
Graham Langmead was a man whose presence radiated warmth, kindness, and love. A pillar of strength within 
our Evergreen family, Graham's impact on this community will forever be cherished. His statesman-like nature, 
coupled with his unwavering dedication to his loved ones, made him a beacon of light for all who knew him. 
 
He was instrumental in the success of Evergreen Broadacres, together with some of the first residents who 
moved in to the village he embodied the spirit of Evergreen through and through. Not only did he take up the 
task of being the Chairman of the first Rescom, he also had a deep love for this community and its people, 
always lending a helping hand to those in need. Whether it was organizing social events, volunteering, or simply 
being a listening ear to those who sought solace, Graham embodied the true essence of the sense of community 
that we strive to achieve. 
 
But above all, Graham was a devoted family man. His love for his wife, Aileen, was palpable to anyone who 
witnessed the way they looked at each other. Theirs was a love that withstood the test of time, a love that 
served as an inspiration to us all. In a recent newsletter, referred to as a fairy tale that came true. 
 
Let us remember the legacy he leaves behind. Let us remember the joy he brought into our lives, his infectious 
smile, and his genuine interest in the lives of others. Let us remember the way he made us feel seen and heard, 
always going the extra mile to make everyone feel valued and appreciated. 
 
Graham Langmead's spirit will continue to reside within our hearts, forever reminding us of the importance of 
love, family, and community. As we navigate through life's ups and downs, may we draw strength from the 
memories we shared with Graham and the lessons he taught us. 
 
To Aileen his wife, Robyn, and Tracy his daughters as well as their husbands and the grandkids, the entire 
Executive Committee of Evergreen Lifestyle Villages extend our deepest condolences.  
 
Your loss is immeasurable, a giant has fallen and our hearts ache.  
 
With our sincerest, heartfelt condolences, 
 
Garry Reed 
 
Managing Director 
Evergreen Lifestyle Villages 

   
 


